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The US economy heavily depends on 
immigrant labor, but many immigrants 
encounter significant barriers to fully 
integrating into the workforce. Over the next 
four years, policymakers must prioritize the 
creation of more adaptable and responsive 
immigration pathways. These pathways should 
be part of comprehensive immigration reforms 
that support the workforce integration of 
immigrants at all skill levels. With persistent 
labor shortages in healthcare, construction, 
manufacturing, and other sectors, the need for 
such reforms has become more urgent.

One critical area for policy reform is the 
development of programs that assist 
immigrants with professional qualifications 
from their home countries in transitioning 
smoothly into the US labor market. Many 
skilled immigrants struggle to find employment 
that matches their expertise because their 
credentials are not recognized, or they lack 
access to adequate support systems. Expanding 
credential recognition programs and providing 
vocational training can be crucial in ensuring 
immigrants can secure jobs aligned with their 
skills. These programs would help immigrants 
and benefit the US economy by addressing skill 
gaps in high-demand sectors.

Additionally, it is essential to reform the 
employment-based immigration system, which 
currently falls short of providing adequate 
opportunities for immigrants in middle- and 
lower-wage jobs. The Bridge Visa proposed by 
Gelatt and Chishti (2024) could be a significant 
step toward improving workforce integration. 
This visa would create a flexible, temporary-
to-permanent pathway for immigrant workers, 
enabling them to work in the US for an initial 
three-year period with the option to renew 
and eventually self-sponsor for permanent 
residency. Such a policy would not only allow 
employers to hire workers across different 
industries but also provide stability and 
job security for immigrants, who often face 
uncertainty due to restrictive visa categories, 
thereby fostering a more optimistic outlook for 
the future.

Incorporating such workforce integration 
programs into US immigration policy would 
not only enhance immigrants’ access to 
employment opportunities but also address 
critical labor shortages across various sectors 
of the economy. As the US continues to rely on 
immigration to fuel its workforce, policymakers 
must take the lead in creating inclusive and 
responsive pathways to evolving labor market 
needs.
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